Briefing Note:

Planned Activity in Fostering Fortnight 16th- 29th May 2016.
Background.
Each year the Fostering Network supports fostering agencies in recruiting the additional foster carers that are required for children in public care.
Every 20 minutes across the UK a child comes into care in need of a fostering family. This equates to 1,008 children during the two weeks of Fostering Fortnight.
Fostering Fortnight is an opportunity to join nationwide coverage campaigning to get the recruitment message out to a wider audience and to build on Manchester’s existing recruitment work. Together they are essential in achieving the target of increasing the number of children in in house foster placements.
Fostering is at the heart of the Council’s approach to caring for vulnerable children: the focus on the financial position and improving outcomes for children is an important driver over the next 3 years.
Objectives of the campaign
The theme for this year’s Foster Care Fortnight is ‘Time to foster, time to care’. The Recruitment and Assessment Team, working in close partnership with the Councils Communication Team, have planned an exciting and wide reaching programme of activity.
We aim to increase the awareness of the need for foster carers in Manchester by broad cross-council communication and engagement. This will be supported by targeted localised activity based on the groups and communities that we know are best placed to meet the needs of children requiring care. This targeted activity will focus on attracting a younger profile of carer, potential BME carers and those living in housing that is appropriate to caring for sibling groups.
Information will be localised to different communities and cover areas where we have had particular success in the past. It will encourage experienced carers to look at Manchester’s improved financial package and our fast track assessment approach.
Campaign Activity across the two weeks
· Outdoor media utilising the digital screens across Mancunian Way, Manchester Arndale, and the number of MiGuide screens will be fully utilised.
· MCC Website will have the fostering banner image and Twitter and Facebook messages will be used throughout the campaign and beyond.
· Promotion on partner channels, websites and newsletters (Fire service, NHS, Housing Associations and community networks) have been agreed.
· Paid for advertising on community radio, particularly to reach BME communities and specific localities (eg. All FM, Peace FM and Wythenshawe FM) are planned.
· Online advertising through Google, Twitter and Facebook will be based on target audiences.
· Press releases to launch the campaign will include case studies featuring foster carers and the voice of the child.
· Internal communication will focus on fostering messages on the intranet and in staff bulletins.
· A large banner across the Town Hall will support the message that we need more carers and it will be used in online promotion and the website.
· Information on payslips will promote fostering and adoption in May to all Council Staff.
· Member communication will deliver a Councillor Recruitment Pack including a personal letter asking them to support Fostering Fortnight, through posters, business cards, faith in fostering leaflets and a Foster For Manchester bag.
· The Recruitment team and foster carers will be available in the antechamber of the Town Hall at the first full council meeting on the    18th May to answer any questions about the pack and the message Members can promote during the two weeks and beyond.
Foster carers will join with staff at ten Drop-In Sessions advertised on MCC Website inviting members of the public to come and talk with us about the role of a foster carer, and the support package we offer. The events cover Wythenshawe, Moss Side, Longsight, Chorlton, Didsbury, Crumpsall, Whalley Range, Blackley and Gorton. The events will take place in libraries, markets and faith groups in both day and evening.
Working with faith leaders will see the recruitment message being shared in magazines and websites, talks and sermons.
Thirty five banners will be placed in pilot areas across the city - in parks, faith based places of worship, soft play centres and schools.
Improved information from carers, young people, the sons and daughters of carers and people who have transferred to Manchester from other organisations will be featured on the website.
A relaunch of the Tell A Friend card scheme will offer a thank you of £300 to all foster carers who put forward someone they know who then becomes an approved foster carer for Manchester.

A fostering Bake Off event will encourage all carers, their children and looked after children, to bake a cake representing what fostering means to them.

A Time to Care Workshop led by one of our creative carers will offer other carers the opportunity to come and make a clock of their own design. The workshop will give us an opportunity to thank them for all they do in supporting children.
Outcomes from the Campaign.
We will record, as with all recruitment activity, the enquiries we receive, their locality, and the contact streams of the campaign that have been most successful.
A full report on the campaign will be provided to inform ongoing recruitment work and next year’s Fostering Fortnight.
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